
Brothertown Music Boosters Meeting: 3/6/18 

Meeting called to order at 6:43pm by Kelly Belouin 

In attendance:  Kelly Belouin, Sue Campion, Debbie Salvaggio,  

Karen Fox, Joe Jurczak, Amber Bell, Meredith Leland,  

Richie Bialek & Bonnie Mae Padula 

February meeting minutes approved: first motion by Karen Fox,  

second by Meredith Leland.  

 

Treasurer’s report: Debbie Salvaggio reports several payments have been made 

to Student Tours International for the upcoming music trip to NYC. The first was in 

the amount of $2,920.00, representing the deposit. After deducting the cost of 

“Hello Dolly” and “THE RIDE” ($6,720.00) to be paid by BOCES COSER, a balance of 

$7,953.00 remains. Debbie issued payment for the remaining balance on 3/1/18.  

   

Moola Money report:  Sue Campion reports a balance of $7,768.92. Sue provided 

the current Moola spreadsheet to the board and Mr. Moshetti & Mrs. Lotyczewski 

prior to the meeting.  

 

News from Mrs. Lotyczewski:  Not present due to “tech week”.  

 

News from Mr. Moshetti: Not available 

 

Old Business:   

 

“The Wiz”- flower sale, bake sale, admission table & production party- Karen Fox 

purchased Tootsie Pops and a discussion determine they would be sold in 

bunches of 5 for $1.00. Karen also purchased tissue paper and chocolate roses. 

Colorful curling ribbon donated by Merri Rose Florist. Karen has ordered the 

carnations from Merri Rose. Karen will pick up the carnations and bring to the 

high school for the flower sale.  



Bonnie will email Mrs. Worwa, Mrs. Hobaica and Mrs. Ryan to see if student 

council can support the flower sale as they have in previous years. Meredith 

Leland emailed Mary Blunt to see if the conference room could be used for 

storage. Debbie Salvaggio could use more volunteers for the bake sale. Bonnie 

will send an email to the booster distribution list to request more help. Amber 

Bell, Kim Richmond and Bonnie Padula will be at the admission table each night. 

Each day, Bonnie will pick up and drop off tickets, cash box and seating charts 

prior to showtime. Decorating for the production party will begin at 4pm in the 

cafeteria. Bonnie will check with Sandy to make sure the door to the cafeteria will 

be open at that time. Tammy Manderville will deliver the cake on Saturday night 

when she arrives for the show.  

 

 

New Business: 

Marching band trailer- Kelly Belouin will email Tracy Leone to request a meeting. 

 

Marching band uniform fittings- Meredith Leland will send an email to Mr. 

Moshetti to see if the uniforms are back from dry cleaning. Once dry cleaning is 

complete, we can schedule fittings on Tuesday & Thursday from 6-8pm.  

 

NYC Trip- A revised itinerary has been prepared. Departure will now be at 4:00am 

instead of 5:00 to ensure arrival in time for 10:00am tour known as “THE RIDE”. 

After “Hello Dolly”, dinner will be at Planet Hollywood instead of Hard Rock Café. 

Hard Rock Café could not accommodate our party of 80.  

Bonnie was told by Cindy from Student Tours that we can fill the remaining 20 

seats for those only traveling to and from NYC. We will offer to the faculty of WCS 

at a rate per person of $65.00. This is an opportunity for the boosters to offset the 

increase in cost caused by admission to THE RIDE (Radio City Music Hall was 

booked). In addition, best trip pricing received when 100 travelers are booked. 

The boosters were only able to sell 80 tickets to NYC.  



 

Chicken BBQ- Amber Bell and Kelly Belouin will organize the Chicken BBQ to be 

held on 4/28 from 4-6pm. Tickets will be presold at a cost of $10.00 per dinner. It 

was decided to sell 100 dinner tickets for which the cost is $500.00. The chicken 

dinner will include baked beans, salt potatoes, dinner roll and a brownie. Music 

students will be asked to donate brownies. Amber will contact Bill Malpezzi to see 

if he is available. Bill prepares and grills the chicken at the Village of Oriskany Falls 

BBQs. John Misiaszek, from Maines Food, can order all necessary products for the 

BBQ.  

 

 

Open Floor: Discussed the early dismissal (11:30am) issued on Wednesday, March 

7th. At this time, after school activities have not been cancelled. If cancelled, the 

dress rehearsal for “The Wiz” which allows photography will not take place.  

 

 

 

Next meeting will be 4/3/18 at 6:30pm 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:26pm, 1st motion by Kelly Belouin, 2nd by Bonnie Padula. 

           Meeting minutes recorded by Bonnie Mae Padula, Booster Secretary 


